CACEO Board of Directors Meeting – DRAFT minutes
Conducted by Conference Call

January 23, 2009 – 10:00 a.m.

Present on the call:  Rebecca Martinez, President



Gail Pellerin, Vice President



Cathy Darling, Treasurer



Janice Atkinson




Jill LaVine (appearance by Alice Jarboe)




Lindsey McWilliams



Julie Rodewald




Gina Alcomendras




Joseph Holland




Kathie Moran



Barbara Dunmore



Dave MacDonald




Deborah Seiler




Julie Bustamante

President Martinez (Becky) noted that draft recount regulations were received in August 2008, and that she forwarded them to a “few people,” but received no response.  Later, on September 9, 2008, she made a second call, and received some.  

Janice Atkinson and Becky went over the comments that had been received.  Janice incorporated the comments, modifying the draft recount regulations, and submitted the draft back to Secretary of State.  Thereafter, Secretary of State released the proposed recount regulations in CCROV #08331 on December 30, 2008.  It was noted that Secretary of State did accept many of our changes, and also made additions to the regulations.  Thereafter, Janice recently released revised proposed recount regulations through elec_net, which has generated interest from members who want to provide input.  
President Martinez requested direction from the Board of Directors with regard to the submission of proposed changes by CACEO on behalf of the membership.  If the Board feels that that is appropriate, she advised that she will form a special committee, and thereafter the Board will be asked to approve the appointments.   (The matter of the recount regulations is set for a public hearing on March 4, 2009, and the deadline for comment is March 13, 2009.) 

Julie Rodewald said it is appropriate that CACEO has a unified response.  Julie moved that CACEO submit a unified response on behalf of the membership; Barbara Dunmore seconded, and the motion passed.

Becky made the following appointments to the special committee:


Gail Pellerin – Sequoia Voting Systems


Neal Kelley – Hart


Janice Atkinson – DFM


Dean Logan – LA County’s system


Jill LaVine – ES&S


Deborah Seiler – Premier

Motion was made by Kathie Moran to accept the appointments to the committee; Barbara Dunmore seconded.  
The matter was opened for discussion, which included concerns that “relevant material” and “system redundant vote data” be defined.  Janice Atkinson noted that the Secretary of State did provide some definition, but it may not be clear enough.    
Following discussion, the motion to appoint a special committee carried unanimously.  
Becky stated that the committee’s mission is to look at the proposed recount regulations as they relate to the individual voting systems.  Counties using the same voting system should review the proposed regulations, and submit changes/corrections – including estimated costs associated with implementing the regulations - to the chairperson, who would then submit the proposed changes to Janice Atkinson not later than February 18.  Janice will compile and incorporate the changes, and forward the document back to the President and Board for review not later than February 25.  
Becky scheduled a conference call with the Board for 10:00 a.m. on February 27, 2009 to approve the final proposed recount regulations, in order to submit to Secretary of State prior to the public hearing of March 4.
